

ALVASTON NEIGHBOURHOOD BOARD

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 05 September 2011 at Humber Close Community Room

Present:	Councillor Linda Winter	- Chair
	Councillor Paul Bayliss	- DCC
	Councillor Alan Graves	- DCC
	Brian Farthing	- Resident/ NHW
	PCSO Jarrod Hobson	- Police
	Kevin Winson	- Resident/NHW
	Tracy O'Connor	- Derby Homes
	Jonathan Till	- Derby Homes
	Rachel Morris	- YMCA
	Edith Lang	- Resident
	Jackie Blaney	- Resident
	David Gartside	- DCC

Apologies: Jenna Winson, Jim Hardy, Kath Hardy, Claire Sanderson, Insp Kam Bria & Jack Wray

1/11	WELCOME, INTRODUCTIONS & APOLOGIES Cllr Winter welcomed the Board formerly. Apologies noted above.	<u>ACTIONS</u>
2/11	DECLARATIONS OF PERSONAL AND / OR PREJUDICIAL INTEREST Brian Farthing for Friends of Handyside Court funding application. Rachel Morris for YMCA funding application.	
3/11	LATE ITEMS None.	
4/11	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING & MATTERS ARISING Accuracy These were agreed to be a true record.	

5/11	<p>Matters Arising None.</p> <p>Budget Report</p> <p>Tracy went through the Community Budget report for this financial year 2011/12 and what has been awarded so far.</p> <p>At this point Cllr Graves asked if the Board felt that the cost of the High Vis Vests for COPs was expensive. He thought they could of been purchased at a lower price. However the Board were happy following approval at the last meeting.</p>	
6/11	<p><u>Funding Applications</u></p> <p>Alvaston Neighbourhood Team-Metal Gate for Selbourne Street, Wilmorton</p> <p>The Board Unanimously agreed to fund the full amount of £525.00 for the gate coming out of the 10k Highways, Youth & Safety Budget.</p> <p>Friends of Handyside Court</p> <p>Mark Tittley who is on the committee was invited to speak about the application. He discussed the application and highlighted that money has been raised and the group are actively looking for further funding.</p> <p>The Board thanked Mark for attending and unanimously agreed to fund the full amount of £500.00 for a trolley and till coming out of the 6K Community Budget.</p> <p>Hema Patient Participation Group</p> <p>Four representatives from the group were present to answer any questions relating to the funding application. The Board acknowledged that the group were raising funds for the Hema Medical Centre. The Board agreed with the application in principle but had concerns that the group still had a lot more of funding to raise even if the Board contributed. Also the Board wanted to know if the Hema Medical Centre would be contributing towards the automatic doors.</p> <p>The Board thanked the group for attending and unanimously agreed to defer the funding application for £1,000.00 until the next Alvaston Board meeting on 07.12.11. This will allow the Board to see how much more</p>	<p>Find out if the Hema Medical Centre will be contributing towards the Automatic Doors</p>

	<p>funding the group has raised and if the Medical Centre will be contributing.</p> <p>Alvaston Neighbourhood Team-Notice Board</p> <p>The application was discussed and a few concerns were discussed. As an Alvaston Board member has agreed to have the notice board on her land would she mind people looking at her property and would there be a security risk if she was away. Also would the notice board be best placed near Surestart where a lot of people use this building?</p> <p>These two issues were discussed and the Board member was still happy to have the notice board on her land and the Board agreed the location.</p> <p>The Board unanimously agreed to fund the larger notice board and installation costs of £1,072.85. This will be coming out of the 6K Community Budget.</p> <p>YMCA</p> <p>The Board looked at this application and the Chair asked Rachel Morris to speak about this as a representative of YMCA. The Board unanimously agreed to fund £1,166.00 towards the Community Fund Day. This will come out of the 10K Highways, Youth & Safety Budget.</p> <p>Alvaston Neighbourhood Team-Alvaston Ward Gardening Competition</p> <p>The Board discussed this application and asked if representatives from the Board could meet to progress this further. Tracy O'Connor and Cllr Winter agreed to work on this. The Board unanimously agreed to fund the full amount of £250.00. This will come out of the 6K Community Budget.</p> <p>Alvaston Neighbourhood Team-Litter/Dog Bins</p> <p>The Board discussed this application for Litter/Dog Bins to be located in three locations that are:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Nashes Park • Petersham Drive along the jitty • Near Alvaston Juniors School <p>It might be unlikely that all three bins will go in this financial year as the work has to be planned in. At this point Cllr Bayliss asked if the bin for Alvaston Juniors School could</p>	<p>Tracy and Cllr Winter to get together to progress this further and report back to the Board</p> <p>Contact Streetpride to see if they can pull in</p>
--	---	--

7/11	<p>go in quickly. The Board unanimously agreed to fund £426.00 for one bin outside Alvaston Junior School out of the 10K Highways, Safety & Youth Budget. The other two bins can go in the Streetpride 2012/13 Budget.</p> <p><u>Streetpride Budget Ideas Pending Budget Being Agreed for 2012/13</u></p> <p>David Gartside was at the meeting to help the Board look at identifying two Highways priorities and help with Streetpride and S106 considerations. If priorities not decided on tonight then they will be needed by 11 November 2011.</p> <p>Cllr Bayliss raised concerns with London Road bridge as it will require major work to it. David confirmed that the costs required are about 6.5 million pounds. A bid has gone in for funding and any section 106 money when confirmed from the new Tesco development will also be used towards the bridge.</p> <p>The Board also discussed moving the 40mph speed sign further down Harrow Street and getting a pedestrian crossing at the top of Ascot Drive.</p> <p>Beech Avenue Footway maintenance is down to be done by the end of the year.</p> <p>The Board agreed on the following two Highways priorities for 2012/13. They are as follows:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Coleman Street/Harvey Road junction-Further investigations required • Beech Avenue to Raynesway- Surface Dressing <p>Streetpride 2012/13</p> <p>The Board were next asked to consider ideas for the 20k Streetpride budget for 2012/13. The following recommendation were made and approved by the Board:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Bus shelter for Elvaston Lane near Lindon Drive. It currently has a bus stop but no shelter • Bus shelter between Burnaby Street and Haig Street. It currently has a bus stop but no shelter • Litter/Dog fouling bin on Nashes Recreation Ground • Litter/Dog fouling bin near jitty at Petersham Drive • Traffic enforcement of 30 hours around Alvaston 	<p>one Litter/Dog Bin outside Alvaston Junior School</p>
------	---	---

	<p>Primary Schools-The Board to set up a sub group to look at this further</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Dropped kerbs near Harrington Arms Public House • Dropped Kerbs at the junction of Grimshaw Avenue and Alvaston Street • Dropped Kerbs at Rosewood Close/Alvaston Street • Bollards near Lakeside Primary School-Lakeside Primary School will contribute towards them • Bollards on Coleman Street • K-barrier at the bottom of Green Lane • Skips at various locations within the Alvaston Ward <p>The Board discussed Dickinson Street and funding work to the gate and repairing the railings. However the Board felt that due to the costs involved to repair and that the car park is under used they would not put this forward for Streetpride funding. Also Tracy mentioned that when a site visit was carried out by her and Jonathan the padlock was on the gate and it looked secure.</p> <p>Jackie asked if she could have some litter pickers so she could pick up litter along the Canal Path. Jonathan confirmed that he would get Jackie a litter picker.</p>	<p>Sub group to be set up for 30 hours Traffic Enforcement around Primary Schools</p>
8/11	<p>Section 106 Funding</p> <p>S106</p> <p>Following the Board discussing the unallocated S106 money the following was agreed to be put forward:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Lond2-01 site Ascot Business Park Longbridge Lane. The Board agreed with the Officers recommendations to be spent within the deadline • DerC2-03 site of Derby College Pride Park. The Alvaston Board would like to see a Pelican Crossing at Ascot Drive near the old B&Q site which will be the new Dunelm Store. 	<p>Jonathan to get Jackie a litter picker</p>
9/11	<p>Tracy will forward recommendations from the Board to Planning for S106 spend.</p> <p>Set Future Board And Forum Dates For 2012</p> <p>Cllr Bayliss suggested that instead of discussing this at the Board, Tracy could e-mail dates to Councillors for availability and then inform the Board.</p>	<p>Tracy to forward on the Boards S106 recommendations</p> <p>Tracy to e-mail future dates to Councillors for</p>

<p>10/11</p>	<p>Issues Raised At Alvaston Neighbourhood Forum/Other Alvaston Issues</p> <p>The questions raised at the last Forum are in the Board pack for all to see. The You Said We Did will continually be update as and when replies are received.</p> <p>Cllr Winter asked if a camera could be put up near Bowmer Street/Eton Street, Wilmorton. Details will be sent to Tracy.</p> <p>Cllr Winter also asked if Speedwatch could be used on Keldholme Lane as residents have reported speeding. This is already on the list but at the moment the camera is broken and the Police are in the process of getting it fixed.</p> <p>The next COPs event will be on 13.09.11 at YMCA, 6.00pm. This will cover the Wilmorton area.</p> <p>A number of saplings have died on Alvaston Park when planted following the new development. As a result the Rangers will be watering the remaining saplings.</p> <p>The next City Point meeting to discuss the fencing issue will be on 14.09.11 at the Conference Centre, London Road, 6.00pm.</p>	<p>2012 Board meetings</p> <p>Cllr Winter to send details of request to Tracy</p>
<p>11/11</p>	<p>An Opportunity For Board Members/Partners To Raise General Issues/Results/Reports</p> <p>Cllr Graves mentioned the following: The lighting columns on Curzon Lane will be fixed by Balfour Beatty and paid for by Street Lighting even though they are private light columns.</p> <p>It seems dog training is taking place on the field off Green Lane at the weekends. This land is managed by Estates and they need to investigate.</p> <p>There seems to be a post code problem at Ellesmere Avenue. Private residents are getting mail that should be going to the flats. Tracy said she would check the post codes as she was sure the flats and houses have different post codes.</p> <p>Cllr Bayliss mentioned the following: The ongoing issue</p>	<p>Tracy to find out if post codes for the flats and houses at Ellesmere Avenue are different</p>

	<p>with 3 Church Street. A letter was read to confirm that the work to the listed building has to be completed by 30.09.11. If it has not been completed a formal notice will be served for the work to be done and the owner recharged.</p> <p>Brian Farthing updated the Board on the NHW Coordinators for the Ward. He said they had a meeting on 30.08.11 and Carol Hardwick from the Police will contact the NHW Coordinators and ask them to get in contact with Brian. There will be another NHW Coordinators meeting for the Alvaston Ward on 26.09.11. The Neighbourhood Watch Coordinators for the Alvaston Ward will continue to give support, guidance and advice.</p> <p>Police Update</p> <p>Crime percentages for the previous three months, compared to the same period last year, are as below:</p> <p>Areas of crime with reductions</p> <p>Assault Robbery Sexual Offences Dwelling Burglary Theft from vehicle.</p> <p>Areas of crime with increase</p> <p>Theft of Vehicle Non-dwelling Burglary Drug Offences Vehicle Interference Drug Offences</p> <p>A successful drug warrant has been carried out in the area with positive action being taken against the offender. SNT have also been working hard to reduce incidents of anti-social behaviour in the area. To date, there has been a 13% reduction in reported incidents compared to last year.</p> <p>Nashes Park is also worthy of a mention. It was a local congregating place for youths who were drinking and causing ASB. With a successful partnership approach, the situation has been resolved. Police attendance, as part of a formulated patrol strategy, continues to monitor the situation ensuring the problem doesn't return.</p>	
--	--	--

	Issues raised, such as alcohol sales, the canal path and Alvaston Park are all being addressed and actioned via the Police tasking process.	
12/11	DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING Neighbourhood Forum 02.11.11 at Alvaston Junior School, 6.30pm and Neighbourhood Board 07.12.11 at Humber Close Community Room, 6.00pm.	

ACTIONS:

- 1. Find out if the Hema Medical Centre will be contributing towards the Automatic Doors**
- 2. Tracy and Cllr Winter to get together to progress this further and report back to the Board**
- 3. Contact Streetpride to see if they can pull in one Litter/Dog Bin outside Alvaston Junior School**
- 4. Sub group to be set up for 30 hours Traffic Enforcement around Primary Schools**
- 5. Jonathan to get Jackie a litter picker**
- 6. Tracy to forward on the Boards S106 recommendations**
- 7. Tracy to e-mail future dates to Councillors for 2012 Board meetings**
- 8. Cllr Winter to send details of request to Tracy**
- 9. Tracy to find out if post codes for the flats and houses at Ellesmere Avenue are different**

Agreed as a true record _____ date _____